

P.O. Box 5035 300 Dufferin Avenue London, ON N6A 4L9

May 22, 2019

M. Rivard Stantec Consulting By E-mail

I hereby certify that the Municipal Council, at its meeting held on May 21, 2019 resolved:

That the request to demolish the heritage designated property located at 123 Queens Avenue BE REFERRED to a future meeting of the Planning and Environment Committee to allow for a structural assessment of the building to be undertaken;

it being noted that the Planning and Environment Committee reviewed and received the following communications with respect to this matter:

- the <u>attached</u> communication dated May 7, 2019, from R. Stranges, Vice-President, VanBoxmeer & Stranges Ltd.; and,
- the <u>attached</u> communication dated May 10, 2019, from P. Nanavati, Vice-President, Leasing & Property Management, FENGATE;

it being pointed out that at the public participation meeting associated with these matters, the individuals indicated on the <u>attached</u> public participation meeting record made oral submissions regarding these matters. (2019-P10D/R01) (3.61/9/PEC)

C. Saunders City Clerk /Im

cc. J. M. Fleming, Managing Director, Planning and City Planner

G. Barrett, Manager, Long Range Planning and Research

K. Gowan, Heritage Planner

S. Langill, Executive Assistant to the City Planner

External cc List in the City Clerk's Office